RC-19 MEETING NOTES, JUNE 10, 2022

             LEGISLATIVE REPORT: 

· School Board Elections and Budget Vote: Many retirees made many phone calls for the school budget. All budgets passed except West Hempstead.  They will put the budget up for another vote.
· VoteCope: Retiree Chapters are encouraged to reach out to new retirees to sign the deductible forms.  For reimbursement from the Teacher’s association, chapters must write a letter to them requesting the 20% reimbursement of retirees’ contributions.
· NYSUT BILLS PASSED: 

1.  APPR and Tenure: Because of the pandemic, both houses passed and the Governor signed the bill for another year stating that APPR will not be used for evaluation, and Tenure will be granted without APPR.     
2. Health Insurance:   When the contract says for life, it is for the life of the retiree.  The contract will continue for the retiree.  This was passed by both houses, and it is hopeful that it will be signed by the Governor.
3. To ensure identical health benefits for Public Retirees, to include rehabs.  This was passed by both houses.  We are waiting for the Governor to sign.
4. Tier Six: Presently, the more you earn, the more you pay in taxes.  This must be changed.
5. June 28th: State and Assembly Primaries
6. August 23rd: Senators and Congress Primaries
TREASURER’S REPORT:

· OVERALL: $26, 000 in the Savings account
GUEST SPEAKER:  Joan Perini, ED 52 Director
· She was just elected to NYSUT as a Retiree Director.
· She covers all Long Island, Westchester, Putnam and Rockland Counties, Higher Education, SUNY, CUNY and retirees in Florida.
· Retirees make up 1/3 of the NYSUT Membership
            Joan does a lot of lobbying for retirees. She fights for our rights.
· She is looking to add another delegate to represent so that our proposals get more attention.
· There is a real need to hire a person for NYSUT who has Health Insurance knowledge regarding NYSHIP.   We need to keep traditional Medicare strong.  We need an expert who will tell us if a change of Insurance is comparable to the existing contract when negotiating contracts. 
RETIREE SERVICES, CLAIRE ZATORSKI:

· Save the Date: Retiree Council Conference on October 26, 2022, at the Radisson in Hauppauge.  There will be an email blast and it will be put on the website.
· Inservice Local Presidents:  were given a form to fill out, asking them to list their new retirees, to include the name of the retiree, non-school email address and are requested to send their list to NYSUT.  Once these are received, they will be given to Claire.  In August, Claire will give each retiree group their list.
IN HONOR FOF ROSEMARY CATANZARITI:  Rosemary was our RC-19 Co-President who sadly passed away earlier this year.  RC-19 passed the following resolutions in her honor:
· To gift $2,000 to each of her two grandchildren for their college fund, totaling $4000.  Money will be deposited into a 529 College Fund.

· To donate $1,000 to the NYSUT Disaster Relief Fund in Rosemary Cabalzarites’ name.  
